
 
 

Call for Health Research Proposals  
 
The Jewish Heritage Fund for Excellence (JHFE) seeks letters of intent for funding requests that 
focus on translational research and innovation.  We welcome proposals for research that 
contributes to an understanding of disease mechanisms and/or that facilitates the translation of 
findings from basic science to practical applications, primarily in the areas of cardiovascular health, 
neurological rehabilitation, and cancer.  We are also interested in reviewing public health research 
proposals. Project based proposals should enhance the probability that the activities undertaken 
will ultimately position the project for future funding at the national level.   A significant portion of 
the JHFE endowment funds were the result of the merger involving Jewish Hospital & St. Mary’s 
HealthCare that resulted in the establishment of KentuckyOne Health; therefore, any request that 
would directly compete with services provided by KentuckyOne Health will not be considered 
without prior approval.   
 
Requests can be for either project based funding or infrastructure support.  Infrastructure support 
includes, but is not limited to, endowments, programmatic support, research bridge grants, partial 
start-up funding for new researchers, and large equipment support. Requests for infrastructure 
support should have the endorsement of a Dean or Vice President.    
 
We do not fund clinical trials, direct payments for medical care, direct payments for 
pharmaceuticals, salary support for principal investigators, or indirect costs. 
 
Funding requests may be of one to two years duration.   
 
Letters of intent should be no longer than one page and should include a layman’s description of the 
goal of the project, the approach(es) to be taken, the expected outcome(s), and the amount of 
money needed to accomplish the work.  The JHFE Grants Committee will review the letters of intent 
and select ideas that they wish to see developed into full proposals.   
 
Full research proposals should consist of no more than five pages and include an abstract, research 
design and methods, measurable objectives, and a budget justification of no more than one page. 
Infrastructure proposals should clearly explain how the funds will enhance translational research 
and innovation.   
 
Letters of intent and subsequent proposals will be accepted in electronic format only.  Letters of 
intent and the text portion of proposals should be formatted with 1” margins, and text must be in a 
font size of 11 points or larger with 1.0 line spacing. 
 
Funding requests will be accepted once per year. The 2017 submission deadline for letters of intent 
is February 1.  
 
Questions should be directed to Tiffany Fabing at tfabing@jewishheritagefund.com or by phone at 
(502) 365-3209. 

mailto:tfabing@jewishheritagefund.com

